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UFC acknowledges the Coast Salish peoples of this land, the land which touches the shared waters of all tribes and 

bands within the Duwamish, Puyallup, Suquamish, Tulalip and Muckleshoot nations. As a commission, we are 

continuing our work to build strong and reciprocal relationships with the Indigenous lands and peoples of this city. 

 
 
June 15, 2022 
 
Councilmember Alex Pedersen 
Seattle City Council 
600 4th Ave 
Seattle, WA 98104 
 
RE: Deadline extension for SLI MO-001-A-002-2022 
 
 
Dear Councilmember Pedersen, 
 
Duwamish Lands (Seattle, WA) – The Urban Forestry Commission (UFC) requests additional time to 
respond to Statement of Legislative Intent MO-001-002-2022, City Council’s request for 
recommendations regarding creating a “chief arborist” position. The UFC believes extending the 
deadline from July 1 to September 9, 2022, will be advantageous for three reasons: 
 

1. The results of the 2021 canopy cover assessment will be available in July. This information will 
help us better understand the state of the urban forest and inform what essential functions 
(e.g., regulatory vs. strategic) a “chief arborist” should play; 

2. The appeal on SDCI’s proposed update to the tree protection ordinance is likely to be resolved 
over the summer. That outcome will also help shape recommendations. And;  

3. The additional time will allow the UFC to coordinate and collaborate with City staff in a way that 
would not be possible under the current timeline. 
 

The UFC has been in contact with the Office of Sustainability and Environment to establish a process for 
collaborating and delivering a response or responses to SLI MO-001-002-2022 by early September, 
which will still be timely for 2023 budget recommendations. 
 
Thank you for your patience and flexibility. 
 
  

https://seattle.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=5218673&GUID=BC2B3FB4-2C32-46F8-A83B-F44617C65820
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Sincerely,    
  

 

 

 

Joshua Morris, Co-Chair     Julia Michalak, Co-Chair          

 
 
 

cc: Councilmember Kshama Sawant, Councilmember Dan Strauss, Dan Nolte, Christa Valles, Yolanda Ho, 

Jessyn Farrell, Michelle Caulfield, Sharon Lerman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
Patricia Bakker, Urban Forestry Commission Coordinator   

City of Seattle, Office of Sustainability & Environment   
PO Box 94729 Seattle, WA 98124-4729 Tel: 206-684-3194 Fax: 206-684-3013 

www.seattle.gov/UrbanForestryCommission   
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